
GEORGETOWN SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Minutes: June 8, 2023
via zoom
PRESENT: 

Karren Cowing, Alison Freeman, Ole Jaeger, David Polito, Sharon Trabona, Jim Coombs, Transfer Station manager, Bronwen Tudor, Selectman representative.
MINUTES: 
Alison Freeman moved and Sharon Trabona seconded acceptance of the May 11, 2023 minutes, as written. The minutes were approved unanimously. 
FISCAL:
The Committee received from the City of Bath an invoice in the amount of $1,515.02 for Georgetown’s share of the Hazardous Household Waste (HHW) Collection held on May 6th. Dave Polito will inform Mary McDonald, Financial Director, to pay the bill. 

The fiscal statement through May 31, 2023 shows that the Universal Hazardous Waste (UW) line has expended 150% of the budgeted amount. Karren Cowing noted that 79% of the overall budget has been spent with one month left in the fiscal year so all expenditures for trash disposal should stay within the total budget. Licensing fees had exceeded by $40 the budgeted amount. The line item for hauling and tipping is at 75.9% so it should be within the budgeted amount for the fiscal year.
Dave presented a bill for $100 from Jim Coombs. Jim had disposed of two humidifiers that had been left illegally at the Transfer Station (TS) with Casella (Pine Tree Waste) in West Bath. 

Dave has been working on repairs to the office building. He is not done and will not present a bill until next fiscal year. 
Bronwen Tudor asked Dave about the progress he and Mary McDonald had made on the contractual agreement for the roof replacement. Dave explained that unexpended funds from the solid waste budget will accrue to next year. Mary needs the estimated cost to determine how much will be accrued from this year to determine what amount will be funded from the 23-24 fiscal budget.

OPERATIONS:

Jim noted that Casella has almost doubled their prices for many items, such as the $50 fee for a humidifier. He showed a handout he received from Casella on a company in Topsham that will collect Freon items with a minimum of $10 for items dropped off and minimum of $20 for pick up. Dave thought the Committee should contact the company to determine if the company is DEP licensed and what the actual costs would be for both disposal and transport. Jim will contact the company to get answers to these questions. The website for the company is ozonesavers.com. Alison and Dave both visited the website and said the website has minimal information. Jim will contact the State DEP to learn whether this company is properly licensed.
Jim said the TS is currently a sanctuary for phoebes and turtles. He thinks there are two turtles who have nested in an area near the Universal Waste building. 

Regarding staffing, one employee will be decreasing his hours to half time on Saturday and Sunday. He thinks there with be sufficient coverage by the other employees. There are two reliable volunteers who will continue to be helpful. 
Dave had a few items addressed and issues of concern to report. The brush outside the gate was cut to improve visibility coming from the south end of Bay Point Road. Dave and Bob Trabona cut the trees which had fallen onto the old dumpsite field and hauled them away so a tractor can mow the field. 
While Dave was at the TS working on the office building, he said traffic was busy. He put on a visibility vest and he asked employees to also wear the vests for safety reasons. He wants to see the employees wear them all the time. The metals collector came when the TS was not open. Instead of picking up the metals, he pushed the metals into the tree line as he has done in the past. This is not what the Town wants and the DEP allows. Dave’s thought was that the collector should not be at the TS without an employee there. Jim will contact the collector, Mike Naylor, and explain that he must not push the metals into the trees. Dave believes strongly that someone, either an employee or someone from the Committee be present when he comes to collect metals. 
Dave is upset because there are non-accepted items (dehumidifier, refrigerators) being left, particularly in the metals area. He thinks that the gate to the metals area should be closed and locked. Residents wanting to access the metals area would need to get an employee to open the gate and monitor the off-loading of the metal items. Dave also thought that an employee with a cellphone could take a photo of the metals area at the end of the day so if some non-acceptable item is in the metals area, then it was illegally disposed of off hours. Karren volunteered to write a notice to have dispersed via the email lists in town to inform residents. Dave offered another option: instead of keeping the gate locked, a specific employee needs to keep an eye on the metals area. Karren suggested that Jim meets with his staff and they determine how best to monitor the metals area. Jim thought keeping the gate closed might help the staff better monitor the metals area. 
Dave said that the town residents are abusing the closing time at the TS. Residents are pulling in at 4:00, often with a full pick-up. He thought maybe a staff member could be at the gate a few minutes before 4:00 and turn residents away if they arrive with more trash than can be disposed of in a few minutes. Karren suggested that the arrival time be 3:45 so the TS could close by 4:00. Dave will contact Jim Peavey to send out on the Age-Friendly Committee email list the suggestion that residents arrive at the TS by 3:45. 
Dave noted that the Committee is lamenting the $100 trip fee for UW. He thought there could be fewer trips if more UW items were stored in the UW building. He thinks it could be better organized to hold more UW items. Some of the space in the UW shed is used for tools and other things. Jim acknowledged that some of the stuff in the UW building are items he has held onto because they might be useful at some later time. Dave is willing to help clean out the building. Karren suggested a Committee work day to clean out the UW shed. Jim will address the non-UW items be stored in the UW shed.
ORDINANCE:

Dave moved that the Committee suspend discussion of the ordinance for this evening because of the late hour. Sharon seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.
OTHER:

Ole Jaeger asked if the road to the old dumpsite had been repaired from where it washed out. Dave has spoken with Mary to determine if the cost for the repairs would come out of the solid waste budget or the road budget. This item did not make it on the Select Board agenda for the last meeting. Because of this, the repairs have not been done. Ole thought costs for the old dumpsite road has come out of the road commissioner’s budget for the past several years. An $800 estimate was given by Charlie Collins, the road commissioner. Alison moved to pay the cost from the solid waste budget to repair the wash out. Dave seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously. Dave will ask Charlie to go ahead with the road repair.
NEXT MEETING:

The next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, July 13, 2023 at 7:00 PM. 

Dave moved and Sharon seconded adjourn the meeting. The motion passed unanimously. The meeting adjourned. 
Respectfully submitted,

Karren Cowing

Cc: Solid Waste Management Committee members, Selectmen, Town Office

Reuse, and reduce, recycle. 

Remember recycling and discarding less saves tax dollars. 


